
 Worship With Us 
May 29, 2022 

 
 

Praise Team Leader Matt Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist Felicia Spare 
Deacon of the Week Carl Hildebrand 
 

 

Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 
 
 

 Please Note: Face coverings are required in the fellowship hall 
during the worship service, and may also be worn in the 
sanctuary, if desired. Thank you! 
 
 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
Prelude 
Chorus  “Grace” 
Chorus  “Jesus Loves Me” 
Chorus “Lord, I Need You” 
Chorus “He Knows My Name” 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH OFFERING 

Offertory Jason & Carrie Hildebrand 
Children may be dismissed for ARROWS. 

 

WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 

Scripture Reading Hebrews 11:1-7  

Congregation at Prayer 

Message Josh Hildebrand 
 

Closing Hymn # 382 “Be Thou My Vision” 

Postlude 
 
 

The service is streamed live on the CBC Facebook page. 
 

 

Nursery Care      during the Worship Service      11:00 a.m. 
for children from birth through age three 

in the room north of the sanctuary 

ARROWS 
Ages 3 years old – 5th Grade Upstairs 

 

NAB Missionary of the Week 
 
 

 

 
 

Shan Reed, NAB Missionary in Japan 

Shan Reed has been serving as a long-term missionary in 

Japan since 2001. For the past ten years, she has been an 

integral part of the Komyo Christian Church family, which 

she helped plant with Paul and Melissa Ewing. Having 

handed over the leadership of the church to a Japanese 

pastor, they are now beginning to look toward the next 

church planting effort God has for them in Japan. Shan’s 

areas of ministry include singing in a Gospel choir, leading 

English classes, and teaching Bible studies. 

Pray for upcoming transitions, including the Ewings 

beginning a year-long home assignment and the next steps 

God has for Shan and the Ewings in their church planting 

ministry in Japan. 
 

CBC Missionaries of the Week 
Willie & Kathy Hunter 

Gospel Link 
 

Student of the Week 
Brittney Schrag 

Kansas State University, Manhattan, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Church of the Week 
Strassburg Baptist Church, Marion, KS 

Our worship services can be found on 
CBC Facebook page, or cbcstafford.org 

 

Today 
 

Sunday School  10:00 a.m. 
Adult Sunday School - 

Taking a look at ideas and options for how to go ahead 
 

This Week 
 

St. John CORE – Methodist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
Stafford CORE – First Baptist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 

 

Plan Ahead 
 

Student Life Camp  June 6 – 10 
Southwest Baptist University, St. Bolivar, MO 

Meet at SHS at 7:15 a.m. June 6. 
 

Deacons meet Sun. June 12, 4:30 p.m. 
C.E. Board meets Sun. June 12, 5:00 P.M. 
CBC Board meets Sun. June 12, 6:00 p.m. 
 

Father’s Day Reception June 19, 10:00 a.m. 
 

VBS Decorating Sat., July 9, 2:00 - 5:00 p.m.  
  Sun., July 10 After the worship service 

☺  Lunch will be provided on Sunday, RSVP to Elizabeth. 
 

Vacation Bible School July 11-15 
9:00 a.m. - Noon at CBC 

 

Kansas Bible Camp – Westminster Woods July 25-29 
For 3rd through 8th Graders 

 

➢ Check out the mission bulletin board in fellowship 
hall for new updates every week. 
 

➢ Available on the front table in the Gathering Area -- 
2022 Kansas Bible Camp forms 

Current CBC Constitutions - (lower shelf)  



 

Kansans for Life and Open Door Pregnancy Center 

Baby Bottle Fundraiser Campaign 

Please take a baby bottle or two home from the Gathering 

Area, and fill them with your donation to Kansans for Life 

and/or the Open Door Pregnancy Center in 

Hutchinson.  You can give to either of these pro-life 

ministries by placing a note in your bottle for funds to go to 

one or the other, or writing a check to one or the other to 

place in your bottle. 

Return your bottles to Calvary Baptist Church 

 by Father's Day, Sunday, June 19. 

 

Please Pray for: 

 

Donna Whitehouse 
Presbyterian Manor Assisted Living, Newton, KS  
 

Earline Carnes - (Suzanne’s Mom) Leisure Homestead in 
Stafford  
 

Zelma Lee Wendelburg, Kenwood Plaza in St. John  
 

Ron and Shirley (Rhonda Huggard’s parents) 
Minneola Nursing Home 
 

Military – Ashlee Burnett (Pastor Isaac’s sister), Remington 
Walker, Jordan Keenan, Austin Burenheide, Bob Burns, Jr., 
Bill Hayes, Levi Eisenhour, Jeremy Griffin (Edna’s nephew), 
Noah Johnson, Ryan Pitts – (Arnold & Alda’s grandson-in-law) 
 

Military deployed – Clint Hitt (Garry & Shirley’s grandson) 
serving in the Air Force in Japan; Kenneth Oden, Kuwait 
 

Upcoming Ministries at CBC; including: 
   Student Life Camp - June 6 – 10 
   Vacation Bible School – July 11-15  
   Kansas Bible Camp – July 25 - 29 
 

CBC Sunday mornings – 
   Sunday School teachers and students 
   Worship Service and Nursery 
 

Kristi TenClay – preparing to go back to Cameroon 
 

Andy and Sara Wesner Family – Church Planters in Montrose 
 

Royce and Sue Baron - Royce is having serious problems. 
 

Robert & Janet Murphy – (Tami Brensing’s parents) health 
concerns 
 

Bill Miller –(friend of Meyers from Claflin) brain cancer 
 

RoAnn Fairchild – recovery from reverse shoulder surgery  
 

Paul Lauridsen - recovery from shoulder surgery 
 

Julynn Kisner and her family – as she battles cancer, including 
within her bones. 
 

Conant Family - including nephew Wyatt Overmiller - with heart 
issues, and Kaley’s dad - recovery from surgery. 
 

Emersyn Milton and family - Emersyn had surgery on Thursday 
to remove cancer, and is currently enduring rounds of 
chemotherapy. Pray for Emersyn and her family. 
 

Julie Richardson - eye surgery Monday, May 23 
 

Josh Foote and family - Josh’s grandmother, Juanita Alpers, 
passed away.  

Nursery 
The nursery is available for children during the worship service. 
There is a sign-up sheet on the front table for people to staff 
this ministry. 
 

Thank You 
➢ Thank you, faithful supporters. We received $1,440.00 for 
the Student Life Camp Fund. Pastor Isaac 
 

➢Ladies of CBC, 
Thank you for the encouraging notes and gift card for finals 
week! Your support and prayers have meant so much over the 
years.   Caleb, Ethan, and Jayce Hildebrand 
 

➢ This brief note cannot fully express  our thanks for helping us 
meet our building repair needs. Through you and a few others, 
God completely met all of the financial needs for this project. 
THANK YOU for being a blessing to us. I will do my best to keep 
you updated with the project this June, and hope to be able to 
personally thank you this summer. Thank you for the physical 
reminder of God’s faithfulness to meet all of our needs. May 
God bless you.  
Daniel and Lola Cernek for the HPB Evangelical Church Family 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Calvary Baptist Church 
 

Stafford, Kansas 
 

May 29, 2022 
 

Pastor’s Study 620-234-5449 
 

Church Office 620-234-5327 
 

Our Church Website cbcsafford.org 

 


